
 
15 August, 2016 
 
 
Dear Friend 
 
Thank you for your interest in a volunteer role on the new Steering Group of WASPI 
(Women Against State Pension Inequality). 
 
We have prepared role descriptions and person specifications for all the positions 
that we feel are needed to take the campaign forward on the road to justice. 
 
The role descriptions and person specifications are detailed – and we do not 
necessarily expect you to have all of the attributes we are looking for. If you feel that 
you are capable of fulfilling the majority of the requirements, we will be delighted to 
receive your application. 

We, of course, abide by equal opportunities legislation and we therefore welcome 
applications from anyone - irrespective of gender, gender reassignment, race, age, 
marital status, disability, sexual orientation, religious background, pregnancy. 

We would like the very first and brand-new WASPI Steering Group to be formed as 
soon as possible. We are all volunteers and it will be an exciting new development 
for WASPI. Would you like to be part of it? 

The closing date for applications is: Friday, 2 September. 

We expect to start arranging discussions with shortlisted applicants w/b 12 
September. 

If you have not heard from us by 12 September you will, regrettably, not have made 
the shortlist on this occasion. We apologise that we are unable to notify you 
personally, but as we are all volunteers we have many different demands on our 
time. We hope you will understand. 

May we ask you to pass details of our Steering Group roles to others who may be 
interested also? 

With kind regards 

Mieke 

On behalf of WASPI Interim Working Group 

 
 
 


